Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board

Regular Meeting

Public Safety Building
September 6, 2007
New Action Items:

	Due date
	Responsibility
	Action Item

	10/4/07
	Hein
	6. Compose a report on meeting with Tom Arnold.

	10/4/07
	Wamsley et al
	8. Continue working on details for “Bicycle Morgantown.”

	ASAP
	Pearson
	12. Update the BFCA application to reflect WVU Cycling Team activities and promotions.

	10/4/07
	B. Shogren 
	13. Compose a succinct annual report of the BB’s activities and successes. 

	10/4/07
	Hein, Good, G. Shogren, Gmeindl
	14. Meet to brainstorm for grant applications to help meet the education goals. 

	10/4/07
	Rosenbaum
	15. Set-up a meeting of the WVU interface committee. 


Meeting Minutes:

The September monthly meeting of the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board (BB) was called to order at 6:35 p.m. at the Public Safety Building by chairman Frank Gmeindl with the following members attending:

Betsy Shogren, Nick Hein, Don Spencer, Frank Gmeindl, Jim Rye, Greg Good, Tyler Pearson, Jonathan Rosenbaum, John Lozier, Alice Vernon, and Gunnar Shogren.  Absent members were Sonitt Bhatt, Bill Reger-Nash, Autumn Bryson, Marilyn Newcomb, Don Dickerson, and Chip Wamsley.
( Agenda Item 2 (Agenda):
Because attendance at the beginning of the meeting was a bit low, we tackled the agenda items out of order.
( Agenda Item 3 (Action Items):
·  Open Action Items:

· #10- closed. Autumn Bryson distributed a very nice flyer advertising Frank’s effective cycling class.  
· #6- open. Hein composed a report on his meeting with Tom Arnold, but has not distributed it to the BB, yet. 
· #8- open. Wamsley was absent.

· #11- closed. B. Shogren and Gmeindl composed a letter to the City Planner regarding bike standards for city zoning ordinances.
( Agenda Item 4 (Traffic Commission):

· Greg Good, Don Dickerson, and Frank Gmeindl attended the Traffic Commission (TC) meeting on 9/5. The TC voted to formally change the name of our board to the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board (as opposed to Bike Board).  This change has been reflected in the procedural guidelines. 
· The TC voted to endorse getting the Morgantown mayor and city manager to sign the letter for submission of the Bicycle Friendly Community Award (BFCA) application.  While the next application cycle has a March ’08 application submission date, the City will submit the application this month to obtain feedback from the League of American Bicyclists as soon as possible. 

· The TC will set up a meeting with the city manager and the WVDOH District Manager and at the request of the TC, Frank will make a presentation of the BB’s recommendations regarding the bike and chevron locations to them.  The Morgantown city engineer will also be present at this meeting. 

· While the TC has approved the application of a broken, striped line down the center of the railtrail, progress on this item has stalled.  Terry Huff (city engineer) has agreed to talk to the city manager about this approved proposal. 

( Agenda Item 5 (Bicycle Friendly Community Award Application):

Frank, Greg, and Nick have been working very hard to complete the lengthy BFCA application, and it is nearly complete. Input from the City Manager, City Engineer, Executive Director of the Greater Morgantown MPO, Police Chief and several police officers, Mountainline Director, Parking Authority Director, BOPARC Assistant Director, Main Street Morgantown Director and Morgantown Convention and Visitors Bureau Director was incorporated in an effort to make the application as complete and accurate as possible as well as to educate them about the requirements for a bicycle friendly community.  

Greg, Nick, and Frank went over each question and its Morgantown-specific answer with the BB.  In addition to bronze star status with the LAB, a second goal of the application is to receive advice, reactions, and justification pertaining to the goals of the BB.  Sometimes feedback from an outside source, especially one that is schooled in the ways of a bicycle friendly city, can be invaluable. 

( Agenda Item 6 (Goals)
To honor the one year anniversary of the first meeting of the Morgantown BB, there was a brief discussion of the goals outlined in the December regular meeting. While there has been some frustration regarding the snail’s pace of getting proposals approved and implemented, it was agreed that the BB has made good progress particularly in the education, infrastructure, and storage categories. These are huge goals, and we will continue to focus on getting our proposals implemented to fulfill these goals. 

John Lozier also suggested composing an annual report of the BB’s activities/accomplishments/proposals that could be submitted to the Dominion Post (DP).  A little publicity for the board may be beneficial in getting things accomplished in a more timely fashion. Betsy Shogren volunteered to work on composing a succinct and concise report that John L. can submit to the DP. 
( Agenda Item 7 (Effective Cycling Education)

Nick, Greg, and gunnar agreed to help Frank brainstorm in the quest for a grant to support the educational goals of the BB.   
( Agenda Item 8 (WVU Interface):
Jonathan Rosenbaum proposed that the BB ask the TC for support in forming a committee to work directly with WVU.  While there were many opinions floating around, it was agreed upon by all that it would be really fantastic if WVU or the city had a (paid) non-motorized transportation coordinator.   
( Agenda Item 9 (New Action Items):

· #12-Tyler Pearson will update the BFCA application to reflect WVU Cycling Team activities and promotions. He will send this to Frank ASAP. 
· #13-Betsy Shogren will compose a succinct annual report of the BB’s activities and successes. 

· #14-Nick, Greg, gunnar, and Frank will meet to brainstorm for grant applications to help meet the education goals. 

· #15-Jonathan Rosenbaum will set up a meeting of the volunteers (Tyler, Jim Rye [partial member]) for the WVU interface committee. 

( Agenda Item 10 (Meeting Evaluation):

Time ran short, so this meeting was not evaluated. 
The next regularly scheduled meeting is October 4, 2007 @ 6:30 pm, at the Public Safety Building. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:35 pm.

Betsy Shogren
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